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Dixon PAC Annual General Meeting

Minutes of Meeting of May 16th, 2017
Attendance:

PAC Members:
Meg Riter, Sandra Townsend, Karen Fisher-Hagel, Lisa Fisher, Volker Helmuth, Pilar Ramos
Staff:  

Bill Juhasz, Tanya Major, 
Guests: 
none
1.
Meg Riter opened the meeting at 7:00 p.m.

2.
MOVED & CARRIED that the agenda be adopted.

3.
MOVED & CARRIED - adoption of the minutes of the April 2016 meeting.
4.
Administrator’s Report – Bill Juhasz
· waiting to determine the impact of the required adjustments to class composition across the district;

· repainting of the classrooms has been completed;

· data-projectors have been installed in the classrooms;

· “dragon murals” that the students designed and made are now on the walls throughout the school;

· transition meetings are underway for grade 7 students going to high school next year;

· new district-wide forms required to be completed by parents for all fieldtrips; and

· there will likely be quite a number of teacher moves due to the class size changes, which will create many new teaching positions. 
- 
Tanya Major expressed thanks for the teacher appreciation luncheon organized by parents.

5.
Fundraising – Karen Fisher-Hagel
· Karen reported that the movie licence has been secured.

· Carnival Update: 

· Sandra reported that all the suppliers of the activities have been secured;
· reminder that photo permissions are required when taking pictures of children for subsequent publishing; and
· more volunteers are required!

6.
Treasurer Report – Karen for Patti Bates
-
there is still money to be spent for the classroom allotments and still gaming money to be spent by year end, which must be student specific spending;

-
Richmond Stands United returned the PAC donation approved at the last meeting due to feedback that taking the money from a PAC could be seen as a conflict of interest;

7.
Chair’s Report – Lisa reported

· attended the last school board meeting where the 2017 – 2018 budget was discussed.  Due to additional provincial funding, necessitated by class size reductions, the district deficit will not be as great a earlier announced.

· Anxiety workshop - a number of parents have registered for the workshop that the PAC helped fund.

· Dragon Days food orders – ordering for the next ones is to be done through “munch-a-lunch.

· The school board and city council are to be invited to the school carnival by the PAC.
8.
Update on Selection of New PAC Executive and other volunteer position holders

Executive Positions:

Co-Chair 1. – Sandra Townsend

Co-Chair 2. – open 

The PAC is still looking for a Co-Chair!

MOVED, SECONDED and CARRIED that meeting be adjourned, at 8:50 p.m.

Next Meeting June 13, 2017, at 7:00 p.m. at 3031 Williams Rd. Edgewater Park club house.

